
 

SCHOOL UNIFORM EXPECTATIONS 

As we approach the cooler months of the year, it is important that all students 

arrive to school dressed appropriately for the weather conditions. We 

understand that students may be required to wear coats walking to and from 

school and potentially at break times if it is cold. However, it is an expectation 

that whilst indoors that all students are in full school uniform every day.  As 

per the APS ‘Uniform and Dress Code Policy,’ if a student attends 

school wearing incorrect school uniform due to unforeseen 

circumstances, they must have a note written by a parent/guardian 

or a Seesaw message explaining the reason for this. If ongoing 

instances occur, parents will be contacted by either the Assistant 

Principal or Principal. 
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May 18th, 2022 

Key Dates 

 

-Pupil Free Day 

Friday 20th May 

(No students attending school) 

 

-Sounds Write Parent 

Information Session 

Wednesday 25th May 

 

-Education Week 

Monday 23rd May – Friday 27th 

 

-2/3, 3/4, 4/5 & 6 Excursion 

Arts Centre Melbourne 

Friday 27th May 

 

-School Photos 

Thursday 2nd June 

 

-Responsible Pet Ownership 

Grade 2/3, 3/4 & 6 

Thursday 9th June 

 

-Curriculum Day 

(No students attending school) 

Friday 10th June 

 

-Queen’s Birthday  

(No students attending school) 

Monday 13th June 

 

-Last day of Term 2 

Early dismissal 

2:15PM 

Friday 24th June 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

PRINCIPAL’S MESSAGE 

By: John Mifsud, Principal  

It is hard to believe that we are almost reaching the halfway mark of Term 2 

already, I am not sure where the weeks have gone.   

As a child, I used to wish the days and weeks away through what seemed to be 

an eternity of childhood, eagerly waiting to grow up so that I could do all the 

“fun things.”  

Schools are an interesting place, as teachers and school leaders, we are very 

good at looking ahead, planning and seeking the next opportunity to improve 

practice or lead future improvement. With the weeks flying by and the 

busyness of life in general, it highlights the importance of staying present and 

enjoying and acknowledging the great things in front of us.  

Have a wonderful rest of your week everyone and I look forward to seeing you 

all in and around the school. 

 

 

 

 



  

STUDENT ABSENCE REMINDER 

If your child is going to be absent from school for any reason, please phone the APS office on 9363 1194 and let 

us know or use the Compass Portal to log your child’s absence. If you phone the office outside of business 

hours, you will now be able to leave a voice message using the Absence Voicemail Service. If leaving a message, 

please speak slowly and leave the following information in your message: 

-Your child’s name  

-The reason for the absence  

-The length of the absence (eg. 1 day, 2 days etc). 

 ASSISTANT PRINCIPAL UPDATE 

It certainly has been a busy fortnight with preparation for NAPLAN assessments which took place in Week 3 of 

term. A Huge thankyou to Arife Halil for setting up for, and supervising our NAPLAN assessments for students 

in Grade 3 and 5 over the last week. I have been impressed by our students’ enthusiasm and effort in 

completing these important assessments. Students who were absent during week 3 have had an opportunity to 

complete catch up assessments this week.  

We know the importance of being at school every day, and arriving on time. Last week at assembly, I 

introduced our ‘HERO’ Award. This will be to recognise students who are Here Every day, Ready On-time. At 

each assembly, we will celebrate students who have 100% attendance so far for the term, and those who have 

100% attendance will be rewarded with a special lunch at the end of term. The HERO tally will reset each term.  

They say breakfast is the most important meal of the day. In the last newsletter, I shared some exciting news 

about our breakfast club. This will be starting in week 6 of term, and will take place each Friday morning 

outside the canteen area from 8.15am. Fruit and fruit cups will be available to ensure that students have a 

healthy start to their day. Student volunteers will also help to support the program. Look for our breakfast 

program update in the next newsletter.  

A reminder about our Ardeer Primary School Literacy night which will take place on Wednesday May 

25th.from 4pm-5pm. Staff will be sharing tips and tricks on how you can support your child to develop their 

reading skills, as well as modelling the ‘Sounds Write’ Program. Please remember to contact the office via 

phone, or your child’s classroom teacher via SeeSaw if you would like to attend this exciting event.   

Regards,  

Christopher O’Brien 

Assistant Principal 



 

CURRICULUM DAY (FRIDAY 10TH JUNE) 

**Please note that there is also a Curriculum Day scheduled for Friday June 10th, students are not 

to attend school on this day. This day was scheduled at the end of 2021. An expression of interest 

flyer regarding a possible all-day School’s Out! program was sent out to all families via Compass 

that may be interested in accessing this service for the day. If enough interest is shown by families 

and it is viable to run a program it will. Please contact School’s Out! directly about arrangements 

regarding this day and any other program related questions that you may have. (Shanae - 1300 

329 106) 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

BUILDINGS AND GROUNDS 

A huge thank you to the incomparable Karen D for her amazing artwork on our MP Room located on the 

Holmes St side of our school. If you have a moment, please check out the wonderful vegetable garden 

inspired murals. Watch this space for future additions over the next few months as we work towards the 

continued enhancement of this space.  



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

2023 PREP ENROLMENTS & TRANSITION PROGRAM 

Planning is already underway for 2023. If you have a child eligible to start Prep next year, please let the 

school know asap. For a child to be eligible to start Prep in 2023, they must turn 5 before 

30th April of the year they start school. 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

SOUNDS WRITE- PARENT INFORMATION SESSION 

We will be hosting a parent information session for all families on Wednesday 25th May at 4PM- 

5PM. This session will be focused on sharing the implementation of the very successful Sounds Write 

program here at Ardeer Primary School. It will also focus on developing parent skills to best support your 

child’s reading and writing skills at home. Please find attached information about this upcoming session. 

An expression of interest note was also sent home. Please return this note asap to your child’s teacher so 

that we can best plan for this event.  

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

SCHOOL PHOTOS 

Information regarding our upcoming school photos was sent out to all families. Instructions on how 

to make payment was included in this correspondence. The date of the photos will be Thursday 

June 2nd. Please ensure all payment and forms are returned to the office asap. 



 

NEW AND SECOND-HAND UNIFORM SALE 

We operate a uniform shop onsite at Ardeer Primary School and all purchases can be made via the office.  

Alternatively, we have an abundance of second hand uniform available for families to purchase. All items 

are $2. All second hand uniform sales will take place every Friday at our end of week afternoon assemblies 

or upon request.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

ART NEWSLETTER 

 

 

Prep & Ones 

Students created their own colour wheel flying cars by learning how to mix primary 

colours into secondary colours. See photos below: 

 

Students learned about a famous artist, Piet Mondrian by focusing on mostly primary 

colours and his fondness of using straight black lines and use of squares and shapes. 

They created their own pieces using coloured paper. 

 

Prep & Ones were also inspired by famous artist: Henry Mattise and his use of organic 

shapes, which are shapes we do not recognise or know what to name. Here are few 

examples: 

 



 

 

 

Year 2-4 

Students learned about a famous artist – Piet Mondrian and were inspired by his style 

by creating a Mondrian animal of their own choice. 

 

Students understood the concept of recycling and we used unwanted binder folders 

that were about to be thrown out and created a novelty bag. Students measured and 

stuck cardboard and then applied fabric. They also used decoupage using paper 

napkins to create a different effect on their bag. 

 

 

Students created their own bottles using paper napkins to create a decoupage effect. 

 



 

 

 

Year 4-6 

Students learned about the famous artist, Georgia O’Keefe who was particularly famous 

for her close-up image of a flower. Students created their own cushion using acrylic 

paint and posca pens to design their flower. 

 

Students also commenced their papier mache of an animal of their choice using 

recycled materials. 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

All families were sent letters with their own 

unique code. Please download the Compass 

app and connect ASAP. Important reminders, 

updates, letters, notes etc. will be circulated via 

this platform. Please contact the office if you 

require a new sign in. 

Please follow us on Instagram 

Ardeer.PS 

 

All families should now be connected to their child’s class. 

This is a wonderful platform to see your child’s learning 

progression as you connect with their learning portfolio. If 

you have not connected and require a new sign in code, 

please see your child’s teacher ASAP. 

GET CONNECTED 


